
 

** Important Notice ** 

COVID-19 Vaccine and Administration POS Billing 
Guidance 

Updated March 12, 2021 for single dose instructions 
 

New Hampshire Medicaid Pharmacy Program 
(Fee-for-Service and Managed Care) 

New Hampshire Fee-for Service Medicaid remains committed to ensuring New Hampshire Medicaid recipients receive 
medically necessary care during the 2019 novel coronavirus (COVID-19) state of emergency, including preventive 
services to reduce and slow the spread of the disease.  

New Hampshire Fee-for Service Medicaid will be reimbursing Pharmacies at Point of Sale for COVID vaccines according 
to the dose of vaccine being administered.  

The following guidance is being provided to answer questions about how pharmacies should submit claims for payment:  
 

 . 
 
NCPDP is recommending that pharmacies submit the claim with Submission Clarification Code (SCC) = 42, which 
means Prescriber ID Submitted is valid and prescribing requirements have been validated. 
 
There will not be any ingredient costs associated with these vaccines at this time. 
 
Multi-Dose Vaccines: Pharmacies must submit a SCC = 2 (NCPDP Field # 420-DK) to receive an administration fee 
of $16.94 for the initial dose and a SCC = 6 (NCPDP Field # 420-DK) to be reimbursed an administration fee of 
$28.39 for the final dose of a series for two-dose vaccines. Pharmacies that do not utilize these fields will be 
reimbursed their normal dispensing fee for these products. 
 
Single-Dose Vaccines: Pharmacies will be reimbursed an administration fee of $28.39 for the single-dose 
vaccine.  No SCC code is necessary for correct adjudication.    
 

Magellan Call Center at (866) 675-7755. 

Sincerely,


